Northumbria Water Payments –
A Proposal for an Agreement between the Craster Parish Council and the Craster Community Trust 
A special meeting of the Craster Parish Council (CPC) was held on Wednesday 1st September 2010 to discuss the question of the apportionment of the monies paid by NWL for the acquisition and use of land in Craster village in connection with the new sewage works. After consideration of papers that had been put forward by Michael Craster and John Gallon, and considerable discussion, the Parish Council would like to make the following proposal to the Craster Community Trust (CCT).

  NWL has paid £13,000 for Plot 10, and £24,300 for the licence on Plot 11.  The money has been paid to Robert Twyford, Solicitor, who is acting for both the CCT and the CPC, and is currently held in his client account.  It has not yet been credited therefore to either party.
There is general agreement that the money should be spent in a manner that is in the best interests of the wider community represented by both CPC and CCT.  To that end it is clearly important to obtain best value for money.  Work agreed to and funded by the Parish Council can be exempt from VAT (20% from the end of the year), which clearly adds value.  To achieve this it will be necessary for the CPC to be the body that commissions and pays for work on behalf of the CCT.  To obtain maximum advantage from the NWL payments, therefore, it would make sense for all the money to be held by the CPC for the community.  This money should be ring-fenced to make it clear that it can only be used for community projects.
It is anticipated that most of the projects appropriate for the use of this money will be originated by the CCT.  Nonetheless there may be some proposals that could qualify for support that are put direct to the CPC by members of the community for consideration.  Such projects could well be referred on by the CPC to the CCT for further action, but very occasionally there might be one that the CPC would wish to pursue itself.  Projects will therefore require to be endorsed by both bodies prior to disbursement, not least 

a. to ensure that there is no overlap; and

b. because the CPC is a public body, and as the legal custodians of the funds must be seen to have an input into their disbursement.
It is envisaged that such endorsement would only be withheld in the most exceptional circumstances. 
It is understood that similar arrangements have been entered into by other charitable bodies in the past, and the Council would like to suggest that further investigation might be undertaken with the Charity Commissioners to see whether some such method could not be employed on this occasion.  The Council would be more than happy to cooperate in any way necessary to facilitate such a course.
Alternatively, should the CCT not wish to pursue this route, the CPC would propose following the advice given by Mr Robert Walton, barrister, of Landmark Chambers, Fleet St, London, a chambers that specialises in, amongst other things, the law of compulsory purchase and compensation. 

Mr Walton explained that had NWL in fact implemented the CPO, compensation for the loss of Plot 10 would have been paid to the CPC, and for Plot 11 to the CCT:  this would have been on the basis of the CPC, as the freeholder, being compensated for the loss of the freehold; and the CCT, as the leaseholders, for the loss of the use of the land for the duration of the work, with the understanding that the land would be returned to them when the work was completed.

As long as the lease of the playground by the CPC to the CCT was running the CPC could not itself grant a licence to anyone else.  Equally, under clause 3.7 of the lease the CCT could not sublet the area without the agreement of the CPC.  Any licence thus required the consent of both parties.

In these circumstances it would seem therefore that the best and most logical course of action would be to follow the route that the monies would have taken in the event of the CPO being implemented.  This would at least allow £13,000 to be available to the CPC to make grants to community projects, for which the CCT could apply, that would attract VAT relief.  

The Parish Council fully understand that the first course will inevitably prolong the process, but this need not be by very much and, if successful, could be of material benefit to the community by potentially increasing substantially the amount of money available to its projects.  It therefore asks the Community Trust to give these proposals its consideration, and stands ready to help in any way necessary to achieve a timely resolution in the best interests of the residents of Craster and Dunstan.
The Parish Council would also like to propose that, in the interests of transparency and of the widest understanding within the community of the disposal of the NWL monies, that the final outcome be ratified at a joint public meeting of the Parish Council and the Craster Community Trustees attended by CAN, our County Councillor and Robert Twyford as solicitor for both parties.
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